Elizabeth Duncan Koontz Elementary School
2021-2022 Title I Parent and Family Engagement Policy

At Koontz Elementary, parents are welcomed and invited to participate in various activities and involvement opportunities.  We believe that active engagement is essential to ensure students’ academic success.  This policy will ensure efficient communication methods, resources, and events on how parents or guardians can be involved in our school.  We believe that your opinion matters, and we encourage you to also be involved in the evaluation of how Title I supports Koontz Elementary School.

Communication
Parents are encouraged to maintain an open line of communication with the school and the teachers.  Important information regarding the school will be shared on the school’s website, the school’s Twitter page, Class Dojo, PeachJar eFlyers, and via ConnectEd messages.  Parents or guardians can communicate directly with their child’s teacher via phone call, email, Class Dojo, or Parent Portal.  A School-Home Agreement will be available to parents on the school’s website.  Title I information will be available to parents through e-newsletters and on the school’s website.

Resources
The Parent Portal is available for parents to access and monitor their child’s classroom progress at any time.  Parents or guardians have the right to request information regarding the professional qualifications of their child’s teacher and/or tutor.  Parents/Guardian will be notified when their student is served for four or more consecutive weeks by an individual who does not meet NC licensure requirements.

Events
The Title I Annual Meeting/Open House will be held within the first 20 days of school.  At this meeting, parents and guardians will have an opportunity to meet the faculty and staff at Koontz Elementary and locate their child’s classroom.  During this Annual Meeting, information will be given about Title I and how it supports our school.  This is an excellent opportunity to learn about upcoming parent events and activities.  In addition, we will hold at least 2 parent engagement opportunities throughout the school year to provide parents with knowledge, skills, and resources to support academic learning at home.

Evaluation
Evaluating the Title I program at Koontz is critical.  This program is evaluated by student growth in reading, math, science, and social studies achievement through assessment tools, the rate of parent and family involvement at each school event, and annual surveys completed by parents/guardians, teachers, and students at the end of the school year.  If you would like to be involved in this evaluation process, please contact your child’s teacher.  Your feedback is always welcome.

Koontz Elementary School has been identified as a Comprehensive Support and Improvement (CSI) school by the North Carolina Department of Public Instruction.  North Carolina has identified this school as Comprehensive Support and Improvement School-Low Performing (CSI-LP) as it currently is in the lowest-performing 5 percent of all schools receiving Title I funding in the state.
